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Hardgate Primary School Newsletter
30th May 2014
Tel :01556660221
                            



  gw08officehardgate@ea.dumgal.sch.uk

A Message from the Headteacher
  

This is certainly a busy letter bag this week! Enclosed are a number of important items of information about future events 
I look forward to seeing you all at our Sports Day next week. Let’s hope that the sun shines on us all.
From Mrs Ramage
MEDICAL ALERT
We would like to remind you that one of our pupils has recently developed a potentially serious medical condition which could have serious consequences should she come in contact with common childhood illnesses such as chicken pox, shingles or measles.

We have been informed that there are some children in the local area who have chicken pox at the moment. If your child is feeling unwell and you suspect chicken pox, please do contact the school immediately.

Thank you very much for your co-operation and support in this matter.
Sport’s Day

We have planned our annual sports day for Monday 2nd June at 1pm and we hope that you will all be able to come along to join in the fun. As in previous years, the children will be earning points for their house throughout the afternoon and the house with the most points will win the Sports Shield for 2014. 
We would therefore encourage the children to wear shorts / tee shirts in their house colours on the day. The colours of the houses can be seen below.

Eagles:  yellow         Falcons:  blue          Hawks:  red         
Owls:  green
We would also be grateful for the help of parents to act as judges, give out stickers etc on the day.

Sport’s Day Lunch

To make the day special for the children we hope to have a picnic lunch outside on Monday 2nd June before our Sports Day begins.   
Mrs Neil will provide a picnic lunch for the children which will include a choice of sandwich fillings, crisps, biscuit and juice.  Please note that this will be the only choice for dinner on Monday.  We hope as many children as possible will take part in this fun lunch.  Alternatively a packed lunch can be brought from home.

Travel rugs / ground sheets will be most welcome for the children to sit on.
Commonwealth Games Partnership Event

Plans are slowly coming together for this event and we are pleased to enclose a number of pieces of information regarding a number of activities / events which are happening in the near future.

We apologise in advance for the number of pieces of paper but there are various pieces of information we really do need your views on. We have colour coded them to make the collation of all the information a little easier.

We would be very grateful if all the required returns could be sent back to school in letter bags on Monday 2nd June so that the next steps in making the necessary arrangements can be taken.

Thank you for your support in this matter.

Scottish Opera Workshop
As part of their rehearsals, all of the children in P4/6 from Lochrutton and Hardgate are attending a Scottish Opera workshop at Springholm Primary School on Tuesday 10th June from 1pm – 2.30pm.
The children will travel to and from Springholm by bus and will be accompanied by Miss Beattie and Mrs Smith. A small group of children will travel by private car and these parents have been informed.  
Please complete the reply slip to allow your child to attend. 
School Improvement Questionnaires

Thank you to all the parents who completed and returned the questionnaire which we recently issued. We are currently collating the results and these will be shared with you in the near future.

Whole School Photograph

Please find enclosed a proof copy of our whole school photograph which we had taken recently. If you would like to order a copy, please complete the enclosed order form and return it to school with the appropriate payment before Friday 9th June.
We do have a large copy in school which you are welcome to come along and view.

Active Schools

· Galloway Cricket Club 

Please find enclosed a flyer for this new club which is starting on Tuesday 3rd June in Castle Douglas High School Playing Fields.   This club is aimed at pupils from P3 to P7.
Galloway Children’s Festival

Please find enclosed a leaflet giving details of this event which is taking place on Sunday 29th June, 2014.
Service Review: Supporting Learners

The consultation period for this review has been extended until 23rd June 2014.
Please find enclosed information we have been asked to distribute from the Local Authority. 
Parent Council Corner

Any queries or suggestions can be sent by email to the school on gw08officehardgate@ea.dumgal.sch.uk. They will then be sent on to Parent Council and we will be happy talk to you or arrange a meeting to suit you.

Please note that the minutes from our meeting on Wednesday 23rd April are now on the school blog for all parents to access at home.

Our next meeting takes place in school on Tuesday 3rd June at 6pm.
Diary Dates
June
  2
School Sports (pm)


  3
Parent Council Meeting (6pm)

  6
Pupil Holiday / INSET Day


10
Scottish Opera Workshop (P4/6)


13
Reports Issued

18
Parents’ Evening
                24}        Moving On Days / P1 Visits

                25}


24}

25}
P7 Transition Days at High School

26}

26
Scottish Opera Day (P4/6)
 July
  1
End of Term Service (evening)

2 School Closes for Summer Holidays 
Scottish Opera Springholm 10th June

I give permission for ……………………………….. to attend the Scottish Opera Workshop on 10th June at Springholm Primary.

I understand that transport will be by yellow bus.

Signature:--------------------------------------------- Date:………
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